Treasurer’s Office Property Taxes:  The best and most secure way to pay property taxes is online.  Property taxes can be paid online at www.iowatreasurers.org . When paying online, you are provided a receipt to print for your records if needed.  If you need assistance making the online payment, please call our office and we can direct you.  The fee for an e-check is only $0.25.  
The next best method is sending the payment by mail.  We will process your payments as they come in.  If you would like to have a receipt, please provide a self-addressed stamped envelope.  Please provide a telephone number with your mailed payment in the event we need to contact you.
A drop box is also available at the East Door of the courthouse for your convenience. 
No payments for property tax will be accepted in person.
Please note: In response to the COVID-19 outbreak and Iowa Gov. Kim Reynolds issuance of a State of Public Health Disaster Emergency, tax payment penalty and interest will not be imposed until April 16, 2020.
Treasurer’s Office Driver’s License:  If you need to renew your driver’s license, we encourage you to try to renew online at https://iowadot.gov/mvd/driverslicense/renew.  You do have 60 days after the expiration date on your driver’s license to renew.  
If you need to get the REAL ID, we ask that you consider waiting until concerns regarding the COVID-19 Virus subside.  You will not need the REAL ID for domestic travel until October 1, 2020. 
Please note: In response to the COVID-19 outbreak and Iowa Gov. Kim Reynolds issuance of a State of Public Health Disaster Emergency, if your driver’s license has an expiration date of January 16, 2020 or later you do not have to renew your license at this time.  It will remain valid for driving purposes until declared disaster has ended.
Treasurer’s Office Motor Vehicle:  The best and most secure way to pay motor vehicle registration renewals is online.  Registrations can be paid online at www.iowatreasurers.org.  When paying online, you are provided a receipt to print for your records if needed.  If you need assistance making the payment, please call our office and we can direct you.  The fee for an e-check is only $0.25. 
The next best method is sending the payment by mail.  We will process your payments as they come in.  Please provide a telephone number with your mailed payment in the event we need to contact you.
A drop box is also available at the East Door of the courthouse for your convenience. 
No payments for motor vehicle registration renewals will be accepted in person.
Please note: In response to the COVID-19 outbreak and Iowa Gov. Kim Reynolds issuance of a State of Public Health Disaster Emergency, if your vehicle registration expired January 16, 2020 or later will be considered valid until the declared disaster has ended.
If you are purchasing or transferring a vehicle you will not be required to obtain a title and registration within 30 days.  This will remain in effect until the declared disaster has ended.
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If you should have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call the Union County Treasurer, Kelly Busch, at the 641-782-1710 or email: kbusch@unioncountyiowa.org 
